
Naming of College Buildings and Facilities  
 

L.L. Alban Transportation Training Center 
 

Detail:  The authority to accept naming gifts for College Buildings and Facilities shall lie 
with the Board of Trustees.  The Board of Trustees shall allow for naming opportunities 
based upon: 

• Sufficient Monetary Gift 
• Honorary Recognition 
• (Other reasons trustees may wish to provide naming opportunity) 

 
A pledge from the Foundation to the College has been made for the CDL Shop and 
Testing Pad to be designated as the L.L. Alban Transportation Training Center, in 
accordance with College Procedure 2202, requiring Board of Trustee approval to 
reserve naming rights of buildings, areas, or rooms on Barton campuses. Lindsey and 
the Foundation certify that a pledge has been made to the Grow With Us capital 
campaign to make this reservation congruent to the requirements within the policy 
calculations for donation amount. The Foundation Board of Directors approved this gift in 
their February board meeting. 
 
Lois Alban left a significant unrestricted gift to the Foundation at her passing, the 
earnings from the permanently endowed funds to be used they are needed by the 
College and Foundation. Lois, along with her husband, have a scholarship in their 
memory, called the G.E. and Lois Alban Academic Scholarship, which was started in 
1994, and she had supported every large capital project since the early 2000s, including 
the Library renovation, Fine Arts renovation, and Technical building. She and her 
husband owned and operated Parts, Inc., for years and had a special love for our 
automotive, business, and fine arts programs.  
 
 
Recommendation: It is recommended, that with the Foundation’s certification, the 
Board of Trustees approve the naming of the CDL Shop and Testing Pad to the L.L. 
Alban Transportation Training Center. 


